Rabbit care: transitioning from hot to cold weather
Source: Mark Mains, extension specialist for 4-H youth development
	  National 4-H 

Rabbits require less labor than other livestock species, but it is important to remember that rabbits are just as susceptible to the dangers that come with freezing weather. To avoid dangers like frostbite, contamination from unclean cages and the loss of an animal’s body heat, it is important to keep a close eye on your rabbit during the winter to ensure that your rabbit’s health is not risked.
If your rabbit is housed outdoors in a hutch, check the location. If the hutch moved to an area of shade in the summer, the hutch should be relocated against a building for the winter. Placing the hutch against the building prevents the cold wind from the north from entering. Board up the sides of the hutch to make sure the least amount of cold air enters. The front side of the hutch should be covered just enough to give the rabbit enough fresh air, but also block off the freezing air and snow that will try to slip in the hutch.
Maintaining a clean hutch for the rabbit is essential year round.  Check the drop pan in the hutch frequently to ensure waste doesn’t freeze.   The removal of frozen waste is much more difficult. 
It is suggested that if you choose to move your rabbit indoors during the winter, make sure that the transition from the cold temperatures to the warmer temperatures is gradual. Rabbits do not tolerate extreme changes in temperatures well. If you choose to move the rabbit indoors, avoid placing the rabbit in locations that might harm its well-being. For example, moving your rabbit to a garage where there will be a lot of fumes is not recommended. The fumes could be harmful and potentially deadly to rabbits. 
Just as rabbits need water in the summer to stay hydrated, it is important to make sure that an abundant supply of water is available in the winter as well. Cold weather will cause the rabbit’s water to become frozen a lot more often. This will require you to frequently change the rabbit’s water.  Water bottles are convenient in the summer, but using a water bottle in the winter may not be the best idea. When the water in the bottle freezes, it will cause the water bottle to crack. To avoid this, use bowls and change the water frequently to keep a hydrated rabbit. 
Feeding your rabbit can also help in creating the body warmth that your rabbit needs in the winter. Since body heat requires more calories, it is suggested that adding a little corn to your rabbit’s diet will help create more body heat. To increase your rabbit’s caloric intake, add a larger proportion to your rabbit’s food bowl or some alfalfa hay for your rabbit to nibble on. It is important to remember that you want to increase the caloric intake without causing your rabbit to gain a lot of excess weight. Weight gain can lead to future health problems for your rabbit. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]While many livestock animals fair the cold temperatures in the winter, it is important to remember that the proper care is essential for the health of your rabbit. Proper care and preparation for extreme temperature changes will help your rabbit transition from one season to the next. For more information contact (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service. 
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